
 

 

Dear Resident/Business 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident/Business 

 
We are writing to you to let you know about plans to improve local roads and potentially include these in the 
Vassall Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ). The purpose of this letter is to give you a chance to have your say on 
the condition of a number of roads within the Myatts Field North Estate and Oval Quarter.  
 
These roads include: Elliot Road, Cromwell Road (east of Henry Road), Navarre Road, Winterslow Road and 
Fairbairn Green as shown on the plan overleaf. 
 
It is clear that the condition of the roads need to be improved and funding has been allocated by Lambeth to 
ensure they are brought up to a better standard for pedestrians, cyclists and motorists.   
 
In October 2016 a consultation was carried out on the proposed introduction of a CPZ in your area, where 71% 
of respondents were in favour of the proposals. We understand from resident feedback that there is a desire 
for residents to have further opportunity to respond to the proposal to extend the CPZ into the above roads. 
There will be an opportunity to do this at the public engagement event detailed below, as well as the statutory 
consultation for the extension of the Vassall CPZ in the Phase 3 roads programmed for February 2019.  
 

What happens next 
 
A public engagement event will take place at the Myatts Field Community Centre, 24 Crawshay Road, London 

SW9 6FZ on 8 September 2018 between 2pm and 5pm to discuss the Myatts Field North Estate area relating 

to highways, traffic, parking and road safety issues as well as accessibility requirements. There will be an 

opportunity at this event to complete a short survey, which you can also access on the scheme webpage via 

the following link, www.lambeth.gov.uk/MFNphase3 

 
This consultation will close at 5pm on 21st September 2018. 
 
At this event, there will also be an opportunity for residents to have their say on the proposed extension to the 

Vassall Controlled Parking Zone to include Henry Road, Fitzpatrick Road, Lennox Road, Offenham Road, part 

of Cromwell Road and the remainder of Eythorne Road.  

 

For further information and regular updates please visit the council’s website  

www.lambeth.gov.uk/MFNphase3 

 

Vassall Ward Councillors  

 

Cllr Jacqui Dyer            Tel – 07500 971 619     Email: jdyer3@lambeth.gov.uk 

Cllr Paul Gadsby          Tel – 07814 567 690     Email: pgadsby@lambeth.gov.uk 

Cllr Annie Gallop          Tel – 07920 560 175     Email: agallop@lambeth.gov.uk 
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